
GRANVILLE TOWNSHIP LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

MINUTES – Monday, November 09, 2021 

 

ATTENDING: Judy Preston, Natalie Deal, Rana Odeh, Lynn Connelly,  

Craig Connelly, Greg Dixon, and Emily McCall 

 

 GUESTS: Bryn Bird, Rob Schaadt 

 

MEETING MINUTES – Monday, February 22, 2021 minutes were recorded by Emily McCall (E.M.) 

approved by email and forwarded to trustees and Land Trust representatives by E.M.  

 

PARKS AND TRAILS: Greg was able to drag brush across the “short-cuts” where there should be no trails in Spring 

Valley Nature Preserve (S.V.N.P.).  

 

 Ned Roberts Fund: E.M. will talk to Sally Gordon for more ideas of what project the Roberts family would 

like this fund to go toward in S.V.N.P. 

 

AGRICULTURE: Some competitive leases are up in January. The Tataranowicz, T32, T33, and Quizenberry (@ Rte. 

16W & 37W) 

 

DEVELOPMENT RIGHTS: The following files were returned -  

Group 1 – Jeffery Williams property is now owned by the Warner family, Homestead Farm, Joseph & Therese White 

(Wants to split to 46 A and 50 A X-mas trees), Wolfe (T4, T5, T6,  &T39) 

 
Group 2 – Row Farms was sold by Adam & Ashley Diller, Frances Robb & Lucinda Smith, Bruce Farms, Wayde 
Gutridge &  Dixon (T1, T2, T3, T7 & T8)  New phone numbers will be added to the Assessment sheets for F. Robb & L. 

Smith as well as to the Dixon Easements. 
 
Group 3 – Tataranowicz, Granville Township (T32 & T33) There were no issues. 
 

Group 4 – Smith & Forni (T20 & T21) There were no issues. 

 

Group 5 – Golf course (T38) There were no issues, however, there are plans in the works for Denison wanting to do 

major renovations ($2-$3 million) to bring it back to its original Don Ross design from the 1920s. They would be able to put 

down as many paths as they take up. 

 

Group 6 – Breymaier & O’Neill There were no issues. 

 

TRUSTEE UPDATE: The Open Space Levy renewal passed with overwhelming support. 

Lynn noted that the Robb property sign still has to be replaced. Bryn will look into that. The Warner family wants a sign 

and needs a new post which Bryn has already begun to work on. 

 

OTHER: Greg will contact Carol Apacki or Jon Wiegand about their 1,500 Trees campaign and get the information about 

buying and dedicating a maple tree for Mickey Smith. Craig, Lynn and Greg all agreed to serve another term on the L.M.C. 

 

NEXT MEETING: TBD 


